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PARISH COUNCIL
Clerk:-  Gill Mason - 07882 949110.  E-mail -  catonparishcouncil@gmail.com
COUNCILORS - At its December meeting, the Parish Council co-opted Mr Hilson Carter as a 
councillor
FOOTBRIDGE OVER THE ARTLEBECK BY CATON PRIMARY SCHOOL - Thank you to 
Lancashire’s Public Rights of Way Department for getting the damaged footbridge replaced.
SIGNS ON THE GREENWAY - How smart the green painted village signs pointing up from the 
Greenway (Millennium Way) look now!  Thanks to Cath at Made in Wray for doing the work. 
BUS SHELTER REPAIRS - have been carried out - thank you to Chris Lennon for his work on 
the bus stops and the benches in the villages.
PLAY PARK REPAIRS.-The PC is still waiting for prices for supplying and spreading new 
Cushionfloor and for carrying out essential repairs.
NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN  - At its December meeting the Parish Council supported taking 
the Neighbourhood Plan to Referendum.  This will be organised by Lancaster City Council and 
we’ll let you know the date and other details when we have them.
CHRISTMAS CRAFTS AND CHRISTMAS TREE LIGHTS - Thank you to everyone who made 
this event possible.  Especially all the people who organised the crafts and brought baking, the 
Victoria Institute for use of their rooms, and the Parish Council and councillors for providing the 
tree and getting it put up and lit so beautifully. 
And Caton Garage and Caton Methodist Church for the star!
NEXT MEETING - Tuesday 10th January in the Victoria Institute at 7pm.  Members of the public 
are welcome to attend and may raise matters of local concern in the Open Forum at the start of 
the meeting.

CATON GALA
Happy New Year.
As you are aware, Caton Gala 2023 will take place on the 20 th May 2023 at Elm Grove Field, 
Caton. 
The theme will be “Kings and Queens”. Behind the scenes preparations continue and further 
details will be announced as events and attractions are confirmed.
The next meeting will take place at 8:00 PM on Thursday the 5 th of January 2023 at the Station 
Hotel, Caton. All are welcome to attend.

PAINTING GROUP
Happy New Year.
The painting group will meet on 12th & 26th January from 1.30-3.30pm at the Lune valley 
Methodist Hub. Everyone is welcome whatever level of skill. We ask for a donation of £2 to cover 
costs. Tea/coffee provided. 
For more information contact Ruth 01524 770605

COST OF LIVING EVENT
Key organisations which can help you find financial support and other assistance include:
Citizens Advice North Lancashire 0808 278 7882
AgeUK Lancashire 0300 303 1234
Community Connectors - for Lancaster City Council and Lancashire County Council 01524 
58200
Lancashire Fire and Rescue - for home safety including heating - 01772 862545



LUNE DOG GROOMING 
Based at Animal Care, Blea Tarn Road, Scotforth, 

Professional dog grooming in fully equipped salon. 
All aspects of dog grooming provided  in a small friendly salon. 

Eleanor Manning Mob: 07855 345328   
Animal Care on 01524 65495

LANCASTRIAN ANTIQUES.    Est. 1975
Sales-Purchases-Probate/Insurance Valuations

70 Penny St, Lancaster. LA1 1XF
Tel. 01524 847004.   Mob. 07977155939

Stephen,Heather Wilkinson

GILLISONS
The Bag Shop.
32 New Street           

Lancaster
LA1 1EG

                                   
  Behind the Museum, 

 Next to Barclays Bank.

S. J. BARGH LTD
VOSA authorised testing facility

Road Haulage:
Servicing - MOT - Brake - Tacho

Tel: 01524 881353 (garage)

FAIRCLOUGH-WOODRUFF
Renewables - Plumbing & Heating

Building Works & Decorating

CATON 770932 

              Marco’s 
 27 North Road, Lancaster
Tel: 01524 844445 

The very best in freshly prepared Italian cuisine

www. marcosrestaurant.com

Keeping you Safe at Home with visits from 
30 minutes to full Live-in Care
01524 388 829
bluebirdcare.co.uk/lancaster-south-lakeland

CATON & BROOKHOUSE FRIENDSHIP CLUB NEWS
Manchester on Thursday November 17 th. This was the best attended trip of the year and although 
it poured with rain, we all had a fantastic day around the Christmas markets and shops.
Our Annual General Meeting will be held on Thursday 19 th January at the Station Hotel, Caton 
at 10.00am. Membership is £10.00 for the year and trips in 2023 are now £15.00 to members and 
£18.00 for non-members. If anyone would like to join, please give me a call.
Wishing readers a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year from all our members. Ally 
Whitfield      (01524 770827/07738 912923)

CATON LEISURE CLUB
Everyone is invited to join our group for talks (see below) on a variety of interesting topics
Included in the cost for members of £1. 50, non- members £3.00, ( Annual membership £5.00) is 
the talk tea/coffee and biscuits, and of course friendship.
We meet at the Victoria Institute Caton for a 1030 start and usually finish at about 1215
Do please come along. You will be most welcome
January
9th: David Fisher - Bowland Bat Research
16th: Christopher Robson - The Seekers
23rd: Shaun Lewis - Shackleton` Endurance Expedition
30th: Steve Halliwell - One Man`s View of Abbotsbury Sub Tropical Gardens
Due to unforeseen circumstances on some occasions the speaker may change at short notice
 Chair Based Exercise continue throughout the year every Monday 09.00-10.00
Bowling continues either outdoor or indoor Please contact David for further information
Tel 01524 812342

BURNS NIGHT – FRIDAY 20th JANUARY
At the time of going to print we have only 4 tickets remaining for this great night to have fun 
and raise money for our Twinning Group - 7pm on Friday 20th January.  Please contact tricia@
marybankfarm.uk 

DEFIBRILLATOR
Attention all groups, schools and any events held by residents of the village.  A mobile defibrillator 
is available for you to borrow at no charge to take on trips, visits or sporting events, thanks to The 
Cottam Trust.  In the event of a Cardiac Arrest the device could save a life and sadly anyone, of any 
age and fitness, can be taken ill like this. There is a switch on the device to change between adult 
and paediatric. The device is easy to use as it tells you what to do and cannot be used incorrectly. 
Please contact tricia@marybankfarm.uk if you would like to borrow it.

FREE LINE DANCING CLASSES AT VICTORIA INSTITUTE
A new teaching session dedicated to beginners every Tuesday during February, 10:30 to 
11:00am
Come along to learn the basic steps, enjoy the variety of music, make new friends and have 
fun. As your confidence grows you can stay on for the rest of the morning’s dancing. Everyone 
welcome. 
Any questions contact Anne:  01524 811052 or Margaret:  07855635429

AUCTION OF UNWANTED CHRISTMAS PRESENTS!
Have you ever received a Christmas present which was totally unsuitable? If so, why not bring it 
to the WI’s auction in the Victoria Institute on Thursday 5 th January when it might be something 
that someone else has always wanted. Even if you haven’t anything to bring for the auction you 
are welcome to come and join in the fun – you might even bag a bargain!
After a brief discussion of WI business, refreshments will be served before the auction starts at 
about 8pm. There will be no charge.                           Ruth Gibbons, President Caton WI

CATON AND BROOKHOUSE GARDENING CLUB
We had a very nice turn out on a bitterly cold evening in December for our festive season evening. 
We hope all enjoyed the activities on offer, thank you to Philip for his evergreen shrub quiz and 
that you enjoyed the wine and goodies.
And of course many thanks to the members who provided decorations for our winning decorated 
tree at the Quernmore Christmas Tree festival. It is still on show in the church if you missed it 
earlier. How are we going to follow that next year?
We look forward to seeing members at our festive season meal in the Church Hall in January. The 
date is Saturday 7th January and the time 12.30 for 1pm.

We are an independent vets and our Caton team pride them-
selves on providing a personal, friendly service.   

Pop in to weigh your pet, collect flea or worm treatments, 
food and accessories.  

The Caton surgery is open 9.00am to  6.00pm Monday to 
Friday, veterinary consultations  are available daily.

Caton   01524 770615             Lancaster 01524 32696 
Morecambe  01524 410867   Milnthorpe 015395 62770

24 hours emergency service  www.bayvets.co.uk

Logs • Smokeless • Topsoil • Bark

01524 812476 www.logsdirect.co.uk

This is not just a career in care, this is a career in 
Bluebird Care!

Call us on 01524 388 829 for our latest vacancies
bluebirdcarecareers.co.uk/locations/lancaster-south-lakeland



PRESTON IRELAND BOWKER
FUNERAL DIRECTORS

Paul Wilson • David Wood•Tarnia Johnson 
Serving Lancaster and the Lune Valley

Telephone: 64023
Dignity Caring Funeral Services

Shiatsu    Acupressure   Massage
Bad backs, injuries, pain, stress, etc. 

Martin Knowles  DS MRSS

www.CatonGreen.co.uk          01524 771598

FINANCIAL ADVISERS BASED IN HALTON
We offer specialist face-to-face advice in any of the following areas:

INVESTMENT PLANNING
RETIREMENT PLANNING AND PENSIONS

AUTO-ENROLMENT
MORTGAGES AND RE-MORTGAGING

LIFE ASSURANCE
Your home may be repossessed if you do not keep up repayments on 

your mortgage or any other loan secured on it.
Tel: 01524 68812

Email: admin.bridges@sjpp.co.uk
Web: www.bridgesandco.co.uk

Braestone, Kirkby Lonsdale Road, Halton, LA2 6PH

A. Locksmith
24 Hour Service

No Call out Charge
Student and OAP Discounts

Mobile Key Cutting
All locks opened

Cars opened and re-keyed
Safes opened and repaired

Free Estimates
Prompt & Friendly Service

All work Guaranteed
01524 845865

TONY  hOllOwaY 
(DECORATOR)

Established over 25 years.  
City and Guilds Qualified - 

Interior &  Exterior Work
Tel: 01524 771880

Mobile 07947823457
65 Brookhouse Road, Caton.

LIME TREE gARAgE 
(hALTON)
Joe Marshall

Motor Vehicle Service
 Repairs and MoT
Tel. 01524 811063

                                                         VICTORIA INSTITUTE
‘Social, recreational and meeting space at the heart of our community’

WARM WELCOME – Keep warm and socialise
You are welcome to come to the Victoria Institute and use the Cottam Room and the Library/IT 
Room during the Library opening hours.
CATON COMMUNITY LIBRARY & IT ROOM 
Opening Days and Times  - Monday & Wednesday 10:00am to 12:00 noon & 1:00 to 3:00pm:  
Tuesday & Thursday 10:00am to 12:00 noon.    The IT ‘Drop In’ facility, offers 4 computers, all 
with Internet access and Microsoft Office software.
The Library currently has a range of general fiction, crime & thriller, romance & saga, fiction & 
non-fiction as well as biographies and autobiographies.  
Books for Sale  - Duplicate and books that we just don’t have space for are available to buy for a 
small donation
Library Christmas Quiz - Collect a quiz sheet for a chance to win a tub of Quality Street, to be 
drawn on 15th December 
Christmas Closure - The Library/IT room will close at 12:00 noon on Thursday 22nd December 
and re-open at 10:00am on Tuesday 3rd January 2023
COMPUTER USE COSTS - £1.50 per hour, 75p for ½ hour & minimum charge of 50p
Cost per copy: - Scanning  10p 
PRINTING CHARGES  Black & white 10p for A4 20p for A3
                                                Colour  25p for A4 50p for A3
VI ROOM HIRE RATES - An ideal venue for celebration and business events 
Main Hall Full Rate £17.00 per hour, Discounted Rate £12.00 per hour 
Sir Thomas Storey & Victoria Room Full rate £13.00 per hour, Discounted rate £9.00 per hour 
Cottam Room Full rate £9.00 per hour, Discounted £6.00 per hour 
Whole Building – this includes the Main Hall, Sir Thomas Storey Room, Victoria Room and Cottam 
Room, but excludes the kitchen. Full rate £52.00 per hour Discounted rate £38.00 per hour 
Kitchen – Beverages only £5, Caterers £20, Full cooking £30, charged per session 
Special rates are available for extended functions, please see the Schedule of Charges on our 
website.  
BUSINESSES, TRADES & SERVICES  - The Victoria Institute has a display board for businesses, 
trades and services to promote themselves. Please leave your poster, business cards etc. with Peter 
at the Institute. 
FREE TO ADVERTISE ‘FOR SALE’ BOARD  - Sell items for free on the noticeboard in the 
Victoria Institute.  Collect a form from Peter in the Library/IT Room to advertise your items. 
ARE YOU CONCERNED ABOUT FLOODING?  - Floodsax are available for sale from 
the Victoria Institute. The cost is £30.00 for a pack of five. Please contact Peter for more 
information.  
EMERGENCY CENTRE - The Victoria Institute is our village’s Emergency Centre. If there are 
problems such as flooding, long periods without mains water, or power cuts, the Victoria Institute 
will be staffed and you’ll be able to get practical help and information. 
GET IN TOUCH - For all queries, including hiring the Victoria Institute please contact: -
Peter Collins the Community Centre Manager at the Institute on 01524 771733 
Office Hours; Monday & Wednesday 10:00am to 12:00 noon and 1:00 to 3:00pm 
Tuesday & Thursday 10:00am to 12:00 noon
You can email us on:  admin@victoria-institute.org.uk  Further information can be found at our 
website: www.victoria-institute.org.uk        
Follow us on Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/victoria.institute.caton/

SATURDAY LITTER PICK
A group of residents get together on the first Saturday of every month to pick up litter and tidy 
the villages. The meeting place is outside the Victoria Institute at 10.00 am, weather permitting. 
You decide how much time and where abouts in the village needs some attention. Half an hour 
or an hour can – and does – make such a difference. If you have seen an area which would benefit 
from a tidy up, please contact Peter Collins at the Victoria Institute (771733) and he will pass 
the message on to us.      Bags and litter pickers are provided, and it is a good idea to bring your 
own gloves.
Next session: Saturday 7th January

ThE QUaRTERS
SELF-CATERINg -

ACCOMMODATION

Ideal for visiting family or friends.
Tel Sue or Ray on 01524 770725

Your eco-friendly way to travel!

CARS
Airport Transfers

To Manchester/Liverpool

From LA1 to LA6 Postcodes

07595 699 862

To Manchester/Liverpool
Leeds/Bradford

From LA1 to LA23 Postcodes

R & M Dawson
Landscape - paving, decking, 

fencing and turfing.
Stonework - natural stone walling, 

restoration, stone facing, brickwork.
Groundwork’s - tarmac driveways, block 

paving and all drainage and foundations.
Plant hire - mini digger hire.

Specialists with over 25 years experience.
Based in the local area.

Call: Richard : 07881464856
Mark : 07919566570

Call 01539 740937 
or visit www.mtp-media.co.uk 

for more information and quotes

FREE DELIVERY TO ALL 
LA & CA POSTCODES



TELFORD BUILDING LTD  

Specialist in Stone Work and Natural Stone Paving.
All other building work undertaken.     
Friendly service.        Free estimates 

Mob: 07971387678.          015242 21908 

Andrew Whitaker
PAINTER ANd dECORATOR:

GARdENER
01524 69806/ 07900905026

awhitaker112@googlemail.com

CATON ST PAUL’S C of E PRIMARY SCHOOL
The build up to Christmas has been incredibly busy and enjoyable at Caton St Paul’s, with 
children and staff taking part in a range of activities both in and out of school.
Pre-school, Reception and Key Stage 1 children performed ‘Boogie Woogie Nativity’ and it 
was lovely to see them singing and acting with such confidence. The Key Stage 2 carol concert 
at St Paul’s Church was magical and reminded us how joyous the Christmas period is.
Our choir have been out-and-about in the community, spreading joy and music to all. They 
have performed at the pastoral service at Church, the coffee morning in the Church hall 
and the Churches together carol service for the village. Our commitment to performing 
arts continues to inspire children.
As part of our commitment to community fundraising, we collected for the foodbank at 
Christmas. All of our children took part in the Elf Run to raise money for St John’s Hospice 
- this was followed by a well attended coffee morning for our families. The icy conditions 
didn’t stop each of our children completing 1 mile around our cinder track! Children also 
enjoyed our Christmas fair where they played traditional games and even had a special visit 
from the big man....! Thank you to everyone who bought tickets for our PTA raffle.
Our ethos group have planned and led an RE lesson for our youngest children. This was 
beautiful and showcased how well our children work together to fulfil our vision, ‘One 
family, belonging, believing and learning together.’ They also planned and led worship for 
the rest of the school.
Our KS1 athletics team emerged victorious from their event at Carnforth High School and 
the Y5/6 athletics team finished 2nd at Lancaster and Morecambe College. We continue 
to offer a range of sporting opportunities for all children in school.
We continue to provide a broad and balanced curriculum for all of our children. If you are 
interested in finding out more about what life at Caton St Paul’s is like, please have a look 
at the class pages on our website, or follow us on Facebook - this is where we post all of the 
exciting events that happen at school.
The deadline for applying for a school place is fast approaching. We are a school that 
provides a caring, vibrant environment for all children, no matter what their background 
or additional need. We are a larger school that has a small school, family feel - all children 
are made welcome here and encouraged to reach their potential both in and out of the 
classroom. If you think we might be the place for your child to begin their educational 
journey, please ring 01524 770241 to book a tour of our school.

TIDDLEYWINKS TODDLER GROUP
Tiddleywinks toddler group, all hip and happening on Thurs 5th Jan 2023 10 -11.30 at the 
Church Hall, Brookhouse.
You ‘ve stuffed yourself on turkey; quality street and mincepies so come to Toddlers for a 
good workout; some fresh fruit; and a lovely (sometimes!) cup of coffee made by Jim the 
Helper.
Happy New Year from the slightly heavier Elaine; Jim and Mary

LITTLE STARS TOTS GROUP
We usually meet every Wednesday in the month. We are back first Weds of term, which is 
11th January.  
We meet in St Peter’s, Quernmore at any time from 8.45 -11.00. All welcome.

CRAFTY TOTS
Crafty Tots is a fortnightly toddler group held in Caton Baptist Church. Sessions start at 
9-30am until 10-30am and are open to pre school, children from the age of 18 months +. 
Come and join us for crafts, stories and singing with a brew for the mums (and dads). For 
more information or to book your child’s place please email catoncraftytots@gmail.com
The cost is £2-50 per session. The dates for January are the 13th and 27th.

LUNCH CLUB
45 of us met at the Ship for Lunch club in December. Happy Christmas to everyone in 
lunch club.
I apologise to people who came. I was confused and eventually realised that I was ill with 
pneumonia.
It will take a few weeks for me to recover so there will be no lunch club in January.
Look forwasd to meeting everyone early next year.

PEACOCK DESIGN
Landscape and Garden Design
Original and Creative Designs

Advice and ideas to full detailed design
Georgina Peacock BA DipLA

www.peacockdesign.co.uk
Tel: Caton 770949

HORNBY DAY NURSERY
1 Station Road,     HORNBY

015242 22288
E: info@hornbydaynursery.co.uk
Flexible hours (7.30am – 6.30pm)

Babies from 3 months
15 hours free childcare for eligible 2 

year olds
30 hours free childcare for eligible 3 & 

4 year olds from September 

Ascension & Cliff Small
Funeral Service

Independent Family Firm.

Owned and run by Robert & Katheryn Caunce 

and family.

Private Chapel of rest

Golden Charter Funeral Plans.

Ascension House, Copy Lane, Caton

Tel: 770886 (24 hours)

For Personal Caring Attention

20, BROOkHOUSE ROAD,(wORkSHOp)

AUGHTON BOARDING KENNELS
And Doggy Day Care. 

Contact Helen on 07766446272 or 015242 21347

www.aughtonroadkennels.co.uk
Individual care for your dog

A1 GARDENERS
All aspects of Gardening Work
  Regular Maintenance - Cutting 

Back orJust a Tidy Up
01524 60235 - 07957 764504

ULTIMATE CLEANING SERVICE
window cleaning
gutter cleaning
upvc cleaning

powerwashing and drive cleaning
carpet and upholstery cleaning

domestic and commercial
call 07989908567(caton)

info@ultimatecleaningservice.co.uk
http://www.ultimatecleaningservice.co.uk

Anne Taylor
Advanced Clinical Massage Therapist

Treating Chronic Pain and Injuries.
Qualified in Ante and Post Natal Massage.   Reiki.   

Tel: 07525448771

TELFORD BUILDING LTD

STATION GARAGE (Caton)LTD

- Ford Authorised Repairer

- Nearly New & Used Car Sales

- Full Range of Vehicle Repairs

- Insurance Body Repairs

- M.O.T. Testing

- Fuel Sales

Lancaster Road

Caton 

Lancaster  LA2 9QJ

Tel: 01524 770321

www.stationgaragecaton.co.uk

sales@stationgaragecaton.co.uk

Multi award winning estate agency founded in Caton
 

info@houseclub.co.uk

  01524 771888



Dickinson & Whitaker
Plumbing & Heating

Installation-Service-Maintenance-Repair
Oil;Solid Fuel;Gas

771671  or 07786633947 

WATERMARK 
Domestic Plumbing Installation, Maintenance & Repairs

FREE ESTIMATES
Friendly & Reliable service 

01524 823577 / 07976 266634 

Andrew S Parker
Chartered Accountants

Telephone - 07740 308422
Email - andrew@asparker.co.uk 
Website -  www.asparker.co.uk

Fawcett’s Country Sports Ltd
Gunsmiths Fishing Tackle & Country Clothing

Binoculars, Giftware, Pocket Knives for ladies 
and gentlemen, Hunter boots, folding seats, 

Leatherman tools etc.
Come and browse you will be amazed

Greenlands Farm VillaGe

TewiTField        nr CarnForTh     la6  1Jh
Just 4 Minutes from J35 on the M6

Telephone 01524 32033
www.fawcettsonline.com

AngeLA 
WhALLey 

07729294671
MAde to MeASure 

CurtAinS & roMAn BLindS 
uSing your oWn FABriC 
Lining CAn Be SuppLied 
CurtAinS ALtered And 

reLined 

Designers, suppliers & installers of quality German kitchens.

Call in at one of our beautiful showrooms in
Kirkby Lonsdale or Lower Bentham

or visit our website for more information.

015242 63388
www.butlerinteriors.co.uk

Mike Burkitt 
Plumbing and Heating Services
All domestic plumbing, heating and gas work

No job too small
   01524 811042 - 07796394410

David M. Bissell  Plant Hire
360   Tracked Excavators from 3-20 tons
4x4 JCB Sitemasters Hydraulic Breakers

Tel. 01524 770058      Mobile 07836 729819

CATON PRIMARY SCHOOL
As always in a primary school, December has been a very busy but thoroughly enjoyable 
month.
At the beginning of the month, our Year 2 children took part in a Lune Valley schools athletics 
event and were delighted to bring home bronze medals. Our Year 5 and 6 pupils also benefited 
from Young Leader training, gaining this valuable qualification and enabling them to confidently 
lead games.
Our school’s Arts Mastermind competition was very successful with children from age 4 to 11 
choosing to learn more about certain artists or musicians. Some were so inspired by their research 
on Chas Jacobs that they went to meet him in person at his exhibitionat the Ashton Memorial 
where they were able to pick up some hints and tips from theman himself!
Our school choir has been busy entertaining the public. They sang at the Quernmore Christmas 
Tree Festival with pupils from Quernmore School. It was lovely for the schools to come together. 
The choir also brought some Christmas cheer to the residents of Hillcroft Nursing Home.
Our Key Stage 2 music concert was well attended by parents and gave the children the opportunity 
to demonstrate their fantastic musical skills. There were performances from solo singers and 
musicians, the choir, the School Band and Year 3 and 4 who all played the keyboard.
Our Reception and Key Stage 1 children’s production of ‘The Big Little Nativity’ was a real 
treat! There were some stellar performances as the children all played their individual parts 
brilliantly and sang with gusto. We even took our nativity ‘on tour’ this year, performing at the 
Victoria Institute for the village leisure club Christmas luncheon.
Other Christmas festivities included carol singing outside the Co-op; a whole school trip to the 
pantomime at The Dukes; two Christmas parties; and of course our whole school Christmas 
lunch which was a huge success, thanks to the marvellous efforts of our school cook, Mrs Jarvis. 
We finished the term with a family Christmas service at Caton Baptist Church. Thank you to 
Alan and David for making us feel so welcome.
The PTA Christmas Fair and Christmas prize draw took place on 15th December and it was a 
wonderful community event. Highlights included a visit from Father Christmasand the Year 5/6 
games room. In teams, the children had made some brilliant games incorporating lights and 
motors as part of a DT / science project. Thank you to everyone who supported the fair and to 
our hard working PTA without whom these events would not be possible. The next PTA event 
is a Burns Night which will take place on 27th January. Further information is available from 
the school office.
The closing date for applications for Reception in September 2023 is 15th January. It’s not 
too late to have a private tour of the school - come and see what we can offer ifyou’re still 
undecided! If you’re as passionate as we are about wider opportunities such as the Performing 
Arts, the outdoors (we have our very own forest!), sport and visiting new places (we even go to 
France!), we could well be the place for your child. Our children also achieve high standards 
academically, with a large proportion passing the entrance examinations each year for the 
Lancaster grammar schools.
Our large, detached sports hall continues to be available for hire. It has a fully-equipped 
kitchen, stage, and pleasant meeting room. For further details, contact the school office (01524 
770104).
The staff and families of Caton Primary School would like to wish the whole community a very 
happy and peaceful Christmas and every good wish for 2023. 

SATURDAY SOCCER AND NETBALL
The local churches are continuing to run Saturday Soccer and Netball at Caton Primary School 
Field/Sports Hall on Saturday mornings, 10.00am to 11.45am
Soccer is open to children aged 7 to 14.  Soccer will run weekly from Saturday 7 January to 25 
March but not on 11 and 18 Feb (half term).
Netball is open to children aged 9 to 13.  The netball dates are 7 Jan, 21 Jan, 4 Feb, 25 Feb, 11 
March and 25 March.  £2 per person, per session
Sessions will include coaching, games, juice and biscuits and a short Bible message. 

For further details please contact Amelia Preece on 01524 771682 
LEARN TO RUN WITH SUPPORTIVE LOCAL LADIES in 2023

261 Fearless is a global network of ladies who support and provide advice for ladies of any age 
who want to learn to run or run further. 
Your local Lune Valley group meets every Friday 9.30 at Bullbeck carpark for one hour.
Hope to see you!

ThINK RECYCLINg
Skips, RORO’s & Bins.

We talk rubbish but it makes sense!
01524 844151

www.thinkrecycling.co.uk



Clubbercise - Monday - 7.30pm to 8.30pm - £5  
Easy to follow dance steps, 90’s onwards music, 

dark room, uv and party lights. 
Zumba - Thursday - 11.15am to 12.15pm - £5  

Latin inspired dance fitness. Join the party. 
Both classes are held at the Victoria Institute 

and require pre booking, 
Call Rose on 07876520799.

zumbawithrosepetal@gmail.com

CAROL M SEDGWICK
BSc (Hons), HCPC, MSCP.

PODIATRY & CHIROPODY
www.carnforthchiropodist.co.uk

07725300290          

carol@carnforthchiropodist.co.uk

 The Garden Retreat 
     beauty by Bee

      Facials, Waxing, Nail & Eye treatments
 By appointment only       

    Tel: 07789076911  
               gardenretreatbeauty@gmail.com

                   20 Quernmore Road, Caton.

S.P.H.  Gardening Services
Lawn mowing, Hedging,   

Gardening and Outdoor maintenance
No job too small.

Tel- 07593791007      
e-mail - banjostu2018@gmail.com.

WAVECREST
Ladies’, Gents’ and Children’s Hair Fashions

210 Brookhouse Road

ring 770331 for appointment

Happy Hounds
Dog walking

   Phone:07791989803

   Facebook: facebook.com/happyhounds123

   Instagram: happyhoundsdogwalking2019

aCUMEN TREE wORKS

Forestry   Tree Surgery    Hedge Laying

CARL TURNOCK - 07764769775

 37, Greengate, Kendal. LA9 5LJ.

Architectural Designer 
Extension Plans Drawn
Free Initial Advice/Visit
Planning Applications.

Building Control Submissions. 
Lofts Conversions/Dormer.

Single/Two Storey Extensions.
Garage Conversion

Richard Mews   07971 835660     www.plananddesign.co.uk

ST PAUL’S CHURCH BROOKHOUSE COFFEE MORNING
The next Coffee Morning will be at the Parish Hall on the 4 th of January 2023 at 10.30. 
The money raised will go to further development of the Church Hall.
As usual there will be a raffle, a quiz, as well as stalls displaying a range of produce at 
reasonable prices. The Coffee Morning gives people the opportunity to meet friends and 
neighbours for a chat. You are most welcome to join us for a coffee, tea or cold drink as 
well as biscuits.
The December Coffee Morning was a great success and raised £152 for the Church Funds. 
As well as mince pies, cakes and sherry we were entertained by St Paul’s School Choir 
who sang several carols. Thanks go to them and to everyone who attended and supported 
this event.

WARM WELCOMES
Several village organisations are offering places where residents can come to keep warm 
and socialise if they wish. Caton Baptist Church every Tuesday 2-4pm with hot drinks 
provided. Lune Valley Methodist Hub every Wednesday 2-4.30pm, with tea and toast. 
And you are welcome to come into the Victoria Institute and use the Cottam Room and 
the LIbrary/IT Room when it is staffed - usually Monday 10-12 and 1-3, Tuesday 10-12, 
Wednesday 10-12 and 1-3, Thursday 10-12.

WARM SPACE
Every Tuesday afternoon from 2 - 4pm Caton Baptist Church will be open as a warm space 
for you to come and enjoy a cuppa and informal chat.  Please come and stay the whole 
time or come and go as you please but you are very welcome.

B4RN HYPERFAST BROADBAND
If you’re new to the village and aren’t aware of B4RN Community fibre broadband then 
please check out b4rn.org.uk  If you’re in an existing long-term contract with another 
provider with less than 12 months to run, you’ll be able to get B4RN for £5 a month until 
that contract runs out with B4RN’s Connect+. Note that your Connect+ application 
MUST be approved before you go live as you can’t apply retrospectively.
You can still get B4RN and government funding is available to help B4RN get the service 
to you. To get started with B4RN complete a service request at b4rn.org.uk/getb4rn

PERSONAL ASSISTANT NEEDED
Female retired language teacher in Hornby with MS seeks female personal assistant to help 
with some physio exercises, personal care and household duties. Up to 25 hours negotiable. 
£14 p/hr.         Tel. Carol on 015242 21785 or E-mail s.duncan007@btinternet.com

HORNBY DISTRICT RAMBLERS
JANUARY 14th – 4-6 miles   April and John.
Meet at Hornby Car Park to leave at 9-30 am prompt – Or at parking area for start of 
the walk  A contribution FOR 2023:-  Towards fuel costs if sharing £3 per person for the 
shorter distance £4 for a longer distance. NO dogs are allowed on rambles.
Phone Jenny Herd for details of walks 015242 - 21690

HORNBY PENSIONERS ASSOCIATION
Dominoes Evenings will be held on alternate Saturdays on the ground floor of The Institute, 
beginning at 7 p.m. Those evenings being on January 7th and 21st No previous experience 
of the game is needed and everyone is welcome.
Coffee morning - There will be a coffee morning on Saturday 14th January 10 A.M. until 
Noon. Come along for a chat and meet up with old friends. Enjoy a morning of chatter 
and banter and generally catch up on all the local news and views, in a warm atmosphere, 
with a welcome coffee and biscuit.

LUNE VALLEY PROBUS CLUB - HORNBY 
Following Christmas break our first meeting of 2023 will be on Monday January 16th 
when Adrian Taylor - will tell us all about The Grand Theatre Lancaster. This is one of the 
oldest theatres in England and the third oldest in Britain, having been in near continuous 
use since 1782..
Please remember, partners. friends and guests are always welcome at our meetings and 
we wish you all a joyous Christmas and a peaceful New Year.   For further details or any 
information on this or other Lunesdale Probus Club matters please contact -  Roger Carter. 
Hon.Secretary; Lunesdale Probus Club.  015242 22283



LEARN A SKILL FOR LIFE-
LEARN TO DRIVE

Eileen Baines
770069/07765922397 

LS DECORATING
All aspects of Painting and Decorating
Tel:- 07894581602     or      7922304182

E-mail: lucas@lsdecorating.co.uk
website:- www.lsdecorating.co.uk

Louise
Mobile Hairdresser

Ladies, Gents, Children
 Mobile 07740093765. 

BOOK KEEPING
ACCOUNTS/TAX RETURNS

AND GENERAL 
ASSISTANCE

CALL   MARK FLEMING
01524 770081

‘CRYSTAL’
SECURITY 
ALARMS

Installations and Repairs
Free Surveys and Quotations
24 Hour Call out

Tel: 01524 424023
Mobile: 07767 294055
Stephen Aspden 

396 Marine Rd East, 
Morecambe, LA4 5AN.

DURATEC  SECURITY  
SOLUTIONS  LTD

Local supplier of garage doors, shutters and 
retractable gates for home or business

01524 805266 
www.duratecsecuritysolutions.co.uk

LUNE VALLEY ACCOUNTING
35 years’ experience. Based in the Lune Valley

Bookkeeping and Accounts production for Sole traders, 
Partnerships & Limited companies. 

Personal and corporate tax returns Wages/ PAYE/ CIS 
Company formation, and VAT registration

Contact Peter Scott on 07341388109 or peter@
lvaccounting.co.uk

CATON ST PAUL’S
10am service every Sunday in January. There will be no All Age Worship on New Years Day. 
Sunday Club meets at 10am on the following 4 Sundays. Meet in church at 10am before leaving 
to go to the newly decorated Church Hall. 
Prayer group meets on the Third Saturday, please contact Daphne for more information 
Advance Notice - on Wednesday 1st February we are looking forward to the licensing of our 
new vicar Rev Helen Scamman. 

CATON METHODIST CHAPEL
Weekly Sunday Service: 10:30am  We will worship at Caton apart from Sunday 22nd January, 
when we will be at The Lune Valley Methodist Hub, Brookhouse. Everyone very Welcome
Saturday Soup: Saturday 14th January.  12:30pm. Meet up with friends for soup & homemade 
cakes.  £3.00 per person
Crafts @ Caton: Thursday 26th January between 10-12pm.  Bring  your craft items and have a 
chat over coffee
Bible Study Live and via Zoom. Fortnightly 7pm is held at The Lune Valley Methodist Hub 
with Rev Emma. Wednesday 11th and 25th January. And also by zoom.
We would like to wish everyone all the best for Christmas and the New Year
If you would like to contact Rev Emma Holroyd - Emma.holroyd@methodist.org.uk

LUNE VALLEY METHODIST HUB -  Brookhouse
Sunday Service 22nd January -     Rev Emma Holroyd
10am                      –             Short time of Prayer and reflection
10:30am                 –             Sunday Service finishing with refreshments                 
Free Tea and Toast - Every Wednesday between 2 - 4:30pm – all ages welcome  ‘Creating a 
Warm Space’.
Book and Jigsaw Exchange - Saturday 21st January  -   10am-12pm. With Coffee and biscuits 
choose a book or jigsaw, any donations go to charity
Bible Study Live and via Zoom -Wednesday 11th and 25th January 7-8pm with Rev Emma and 
also via zoom
‘Caton and Friends for Ukraine’  continue to meet  each 1st and 3rd Saturday afternoons between 
2-4pm, For coffee, Cake, English lessons and children’s activities.
Everyone is very welcome to any of the above events
If you would like to hire the building, please contact circuit@northlancsmethodist.org.uk or 
visit www.northlancsmethodist.org.uk for prices
If you would like to contact Rev Emma Holroyd - Emma.holroyd@methodist.org.uk

 CATON BAPTIST CHURCH
Pastor Alan Wandsworth  - Tel 01524 771371
Church Website -  catonbaptist.org                   More details on our website and Facebook 
page.
We continue to  meet for worship on Sundays at 10.30am and 6.30pm.  Sunday School during 
the morning service. We also have crèche facilities available during the morning service.
Please also remember if you would like to know more about becoming a Christian and finding 
new hope in Jesus, or if you have any concerns and worries and would like prayer or a chat you 
can contact Alan on the above number.
Ladies Fellowship - We are a friendly group of ladies who meet once a fortnight on a Wednesday 
afternoon at 2pm.  Our speakers always bring a devotional message and we enjoy a cup of tea 
and biscuits afterwards. All ladies from the village and further afield are welcome to join us 
and transport can be arranged if you need a lift. 
The dates for January are  -   11th Mervin  and Lucy France  and 25th Judy Aitken.
We look forward to seeing you.

ADVANCE NOTICE
Caton Baptist Church will be celebrating their Church Anniversary on the 4th - 5th February, 
we are looking forward to a visit of Roger Carswell - an introduction to the Christian Faith. On 
Saturday starting 7-30pm followed by refreshments . The Sunday services at the usual times 
10-30am and 6-30pm. 
All are welcome to join us.

P.Middlebrook
 Driveways - Block paving -  Patio’s -  Fencing - Turfing

Www.LancasterDriveways.co.uk

Mobile 07817579540        Home 01524 770719

 Ca Philip:07817579540 / 01524 770719.

BS
M A S S A G E
T H E R A P Y

Sports Rehabilitator

Sports massage
Deep tissue massage

07375 488698
sbwmassage@yahoo.com

AM hAIR & BEAUTY
      We are so excited to offer beauty as well as hair              

in    our newly refurbished salon in Halton.
 Treatments include:-

 Microblading, brow shape and tint, brow lamination & 
lash lift and tint with Katy - phone    07918962087.

 Aromatherapy massage, Indian Head massage, & reiki 
call Georgie on 07415167396

 For gel nails fingers & toes call Laura on the salon num-
ber 01524 811392.

Or call into the Salon at 161 High Road Halton - 
Phone 01524 811392



KEY CONTACTS FOR FLOODING AND OTHER EMERGENCIES
Key contacts for flooding and other emergencies – we suggest you pin this up so you can 
find it if needed!
Immediate crisis – ring 999 for fire brigade, including help with flooding; ambulance; 
police 
Lancashire Emergency Help and Information: 0300 123 6780
Environment Agency Floodline - 0345 988 1188 - To report a flood or if your property is at 
risk of flooding from a reservoir, river or stream.
United Utilities - 0345 6723 723 - If flooding is from sewers or burst water mains.
 To report a power cut or get updates when your electricity has been cut off, dial 105. 
For action on blocked drains and gutters: Lancashire Flood Risk Team/Highways – 0300 
123 6780
Flooding – Floodsax are available from the Victoria Institute.  
Emergency centre for the village – Victoria Institute.  
Our Community Emergency Coordinators can open the Institute in an emergency and give 
you access to Floodsax.  They also have details of some local people with useful equipment 
they are prepared to use to help in an emergency.
Up-to-date information  Try Facebook – Caton Village and Linking Caton and Brookhouse 
are likely to be useful.  And post your own updates there to help others.
Community Emergency Contacts –people marked * hold a key for the Victoria Institute

Address Phone number Mobile

Peter Collins * 45 Low Mill, Caton, 
LA2 9HY

Home: 771658
Work: 771733 

07964 537277

Jenny Walmsley * 18 Quernmore Road, 
Caton, 
LA2 9QA

771299 07961 292 186

Janet Taylor 7  D e n n y  B a n k , 
Denny Beck 
LA2 9LS

770527 01707 373734

Ray Elvis * 41 Hall Drive, 
Caton, LA2 9QF

770969 07947536569 

Ron Gibbons *
Beech Villa,  
Holme Lane, 
Brookhouse, 
LA2 9JU

770002 07732543575 

Mike Wright * 2 Escowbeck House, 
Crook o’Lune, 
LA2 9HS

771623 07807 816201

HOW DO I GET THIS FIXED?
Power cut  Ring 105   Gas leak Ring 0800 111 999
Please remember that in the event of widespread or lengthy power cuts the Victoria Institute, 
as our village Emergency Centre, will be able to run a generator to provide essential lighting 
and heating.
Gritting and road clearance - It is the responsibility of Lancashire County Council to provide, 
repair and refill grit bine.  You can report problems online or by phoning 0300 123 6780.  
Please use the grit to treat roads and pavements near you. Lancashire County Council are 
responsible for organising the clearing of roads after snow, either with their own snow ploughs 
or by making arrangements with local farmers or others with suitable vehicles.  In our area 
key routes will be kept clear - basically the A683 and the bus routes first, and Quernmore 
Road. They are not required to clear or grit side roads or pavement.

LONSDALE TERRIERS JFC
                A Charter Standard Club for 

                 Youth Football
                    Affiliated to Lancashire FA
                     Members of the Lancaster

                     and Morecambe STYL
                      

                    lonsdale.terriers.jfc@outlook.com   

ARBOR ACE TREE CARE
• Tree Removal
• Tree pruning
• Tree reduction
• Hedge trimming 
• Fully Insured 
•	 Qualified	
mob: 07733186973
Email: Arboracetreecare.com
Website: www.Arboracetreecare.com

DIVAN BEDS
AND MATTRESSES
FREE REMOVAL & 

FREE LOCAL DELIVERY
QUEEN ST, MORECAMBE

01524 833200
WWW.BAYBEDS.CO.UK

DO YOU NEED 
 AFFORDABLE, 
  FLEXIBLE 
   OFFICE SPACE?

Do you run a small business from home or 
are thinking of starting a small business but 
are worried about committing to commercial-
premises?

Rent a desk space in a fully furnished and ser-
viced office for as little as £60 per week in the 
lovely surroundings of a converted stone mill 
in Caton. 
Flexible terms. 

For more details please call 01524 771377

Website:- www.willowmillcaton.co.uk

TEMPTATIONS CRAFT BOUTIQUE
31 Main Street, Bentham, 

Tel: 015242 61868
Email: temptationsbentham@yahoo.co.uk

www.temptationsbentham.co.uk
Agents for Brother Sewing Machines
Fabrics, Knitting Wool, Haberdashery

LAKEWOOD STOVES
Visit Our Showroom At Greenlands Farm Village, 

          Wood Burners And Gas Fire Collections. 
We Offer A Complete Service From 

       Building Works To Supply And Installation 
TELEPHONE -  01524 805806 or 07920803197 

         H PEARSON 
     PLUMBING SERVICES

All domestic plumbing  and gas work
Boiler replacements 

Full bathroom installations.
07921802942.

hpearsonplumbing@live.co.uk 

Fresh Food & Home Baking
Carvetii Coffee & Teas
3 Hornby Road, Caton   

Fri/Sat/Sun 
10-3pm    


